Millstreet Parish Credit Union Ltd.
Millstreet, Co. Cork
Telephone: 029 70764

IRELAND

24/6/2008

The Financial Regulator
P.O. Box 9138

College Green

Dublin 2

Re: The proposed Voluntary Consumer Protection Code for Credit Unions.
Sir,

As regards the above proposed Code, we think it is unnecessary and unwarranted.
There are, already, more than enough rules and regulations governing Credit Unions.
We are aware that this new Code is being pushed by the EU.

EU thinking is driven by the Liberal — Left, who want to control everything. These
people are the heirs to the so-called “Enlightenment” of the 18™ Century. This led on
to the French Revolution with its massacres of innocent people and the “Reign of
Terror™. Later, this thinking led to the rise of Socialism, Marxism, Communism and
Naziism( National Socialism), all sprung from the same root.

We do not need that kind of thinking in Ireland.

The people who started Credit Unions, 40 to 50 years ago, set out to give a service to
their communities. If they could have foreseen attempts, over the past few years, to
impose totalitarian control on Credit Unions, they would never have started them, in
the first place.

This new Code, added to the impositions of recent years, is a recipe for driving all the
volunteers out of Credit Unions; as they will not stand this type of tyranny.

Irish politicians and Irish civil servants seem very anxious to stand on their heads to
prove what good Europeans they are. The voters of Ireland, recently, sent a message
that they are not impressed with this craven mentality.

Irish civil servants, who are paid by Irish taxpayers, should serve the Irish people, and
not some foreign masters.

Yours faithfully,

Dermot Kiely Treasurer




